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            Portland Pomfret Dunkirk Sewer District Board of Directors

                        Minutes – Regular Meeting of January 29, 2019
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mike Mathews, Laura Sarek, Paula Coats, Richard Purol, Joe Carapella, Dan Larish 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Marlene Webster

NON- MEMBERS 

PRESENT:                    Scott Cummings (Director), Kristen Wright (Assistant County Attorney)    
VISITORS:                   Sally Kuzon   
CALL TO ORDER:     3:03 pm

Motion was made by Paul Coats to approve the minutes from the previous meeting from October 30th 2018 seconded by Laura Sarek. Carried

No Public Comments:

Director Cummings handed out to the board copies of the 2019 PPD budget for their review.  A new user will be added to the district on Patterson Lane after February 1st 2019.  Water metering readings from the new water district has been received for the next PPD sewer billing quarter.  This billing will only have two months of water meter readings to allow for the next meter readings to start January 1st 2019.  Moving forward all quarterly sewer bills will include 3 months of water meter readings.
Chairman Mathews opened up the discussion about the contract talks with the Village of Fredonia sewer committee.  Vice Chairman Dan Larish brought the board up to date with what the committee members from both boards have discussed so far.  A list of six items the committee members has discussed so far was presented by Dan Larish.  No vote or approval on a new agreement from the PPD board was done at this time.  The PPD board needs to wait until after the next Village of Fredonia meeting in February before moving to the next step.
Assistant County Attorney Kristen Wright talked about the ethics and financial disclosure training materials that was e-mailed to all board members.  Board members present signed that they received the training materials.  
Motion for adjournment was made by Dan Larish and was seconded by Richard Purol, Carried at 4:55 pm 
The next meeting for the PPDSD Board will be Tuesday April 30th, 2019 at 3:00 pm at the Town of Dunkirk meeting room.   

                                                                       Respectfully Submitted,

                                                                       Scott Cummings

                                                                       Director     
